

Pronunciation

Choose the word in which the letter in **bold** is not pronounced the same as the rest in the group.

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|-------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. pens <u>u</u> | B. maps <u>u</u> | C. chalk <u>s</u> | D. tents <u>u</u> |
| 2. A. spr <u>i</u> ng | B. swim <u>m</u> ing | C. th <u>i</u> nk | D. real <u>i</u> ze |
| 3. A. jump <u>e</u> d | B. wash <u>e</u> d | C. lik <u>e</u> d | D. lov <u>e</u> d |

Vocabulary and Grammar: Choose the best answer A,B,C or D

4. The cat landed _____ on the rug.
A. bad B. loud C. softly D. happy
5. In my free time, I often _____ the house.
A. play B. have C. clean D. do
6. My sister's daughter is my _____.
A. niece B. son C. brother D. cousin
7. In _____, the weather is very hot so I often wear a T-shirt and shorts.
A. winter B. spring C. summer D. autumn
8. It is red and used as a sauce in spaghetti. What's it?
A. A lettuce B. An onion C. A potato D. A tomato
9. Where can you borrow books? – In the _____.
A. church B. hall C. museum D. library
10. Please give me a _____ of apple jam, I need it for my sandwich.
A. bar B. jar C. bottle D. tin
11. Linda is British. She is from _____.
A. Britain B. America C. Spain D. Turkey
12. My friends _____ on the beach to play basketball.
A. is B. are C. am D. was
13. My children _____ home late last night.
A. comes B. came C. come D. are coming
14. A: Where are my glasses?
B: You are wearing _____.
A. them B. it C. us D. me
15. There are some _____ on my hat.
A. leaf B. leaves C. leafs D. leafes
16. There _____ any bread in my lunch box.
A. isn't B. is C. are D. aren't

17. It doesn't rain in the spring. I think we _____ water this summer.
 A. are going to run out of B. run out of
 C. ran out of D. have ran out of
18. In Vietnam, it is normally _____ in the South than in the North.
 A. hot B. hotter C. hottest D. hoter
19. _____ thing about English course is doing grammar exercises
 A. The most boring B. The boringest
 C. More boring D. boringer
20. A: Is Marry an English person?
 B: Yes, she _____ English at the meeting right now.
 A. is speaking B. speak C. spoke D. speaks
21. This is the first time I _____ to Japan.
 A. has ever been B. have been ever
 C. have ever been D. has been ever
22. I have _____ water so I will share with you.
 A. some B. any C. an D. a

Reading 1:

It took hundreds of thousands of years for the world population to grow to 1 billion. However, in just another two centuries, it grew sevenfold. You know, in 2011, the total population of the world reached 7 billion. And today, it's about 7.5 billion. Tokyo, with 37.8 million residents, continues to be the largest city in the world in terms of population.

Advances in modern medicine are the main cause of this dramatic growth in the world population. It helps the birth rates increase and the death rates decline. The second contributor is the improvement in living standards. This leads to the rise of global lifespan, from 64.8 years in the early 1990s to 70.0 years today. Last but not least, the number of women of reproductive age is increasing day by day.

However, the rapid population growth can lead to the shortage in medical and educational facilities and services. The population grows fast so the demand for energy also increases. Therefore, energy shortages are also a big problem. In addition, air, water and land pollution caused by growing population in big cities has bad effects on people's health.

Decide if the following statements are True or False or Not Given.

23. The population of the world increased seven times just in two centuries.
A. True B. False C. Not Given
24. The global population today is 37 million.
A. True B. False C. Not Given
25. The birth rates are higher than the death rates.
A. True B. False C. Not Given
26. The lifespan today is higher than in the early 1990s.
A. True B. False C. Not Given
27. When the population grows rapidly, the poor have more problems than the rich.
A. True B. False C. Not Given

WRITING:

Complete the sentence by given words

28. she/ not/ sleep/ late/ weekends/.
A. She doesn't sleep late on weekends.
B. She don't sleep late at the weekends.
C. She didn't sleep late on weekends.
D. She isn't sleeping late at the weekends.
29. last night/ Phong/listen/ music/ two hours/.
A. Last night, Phong listened to the music two hours.
B. Last night, Phong listened to music for two hours.
C. Last night, Phong listens to music for two hours.
D. Last night, Phong is listening to the music two hours.

Choose the best sentence that has the same meaning as the given one

30. I've never tasted a more delicious cake than this one.
A. This is the most delicious cake I've ever tasted.
B. This is more delicious cake I've never tasted.
C. I've ever tasted the most delicious cake.
D. This is the delicious cake I've ever tasted.
31. Is this the smallest hat you've got?
A. Did you have a smallest hat?
B. Have you got any bigger hat than that one?
C. Have you got a smaller than this one?

D. Have you got any bigger hat than this one?

Reading 2: Read the text and then choose the best answer A, B, C, or D.

Visit the Edinburgh Festival

Every year, thousands of people come to Edinburgh, the capital city of Scotland, to be part of the Edinburgh Festival. For three weeks every August and September the city is filled with actors and artists from all over the world. They come to Edinburgh for the biggest arts festival in Britain. During this time, the streets of the city are alive with music and dance from early in the morning until late at night. You can even see artists painting pictures on the streets.

Tens of thousands of tourists come to the festival to see new films and plays and to hear music played by famous musicians. This year, you can see over five hundred performances with actors from more than forty countries.

The tickets for these performances are quite cheap, and it is usually easier to see your favourite star in Edinburgh than it is in London. So come to Edinburgh next summer!

32. How many people come to attend the Edinburgh Festival every year?
A. Thousand people B. Thousands of people
C. Some people D. Few people
33. How long does the Edinburgh Festival last?
A. Two months B. Three months
C. Three weeks in a year D. For 3 weeks every August and September
34. What can you even see artists doing on the streets?
A. Playing the guitar on the streets B. Singing songs on the streets
C. Painting pictures on the streets D. Dancing on the streets
35. How many performances can people see this year?
A. Tens of thousands B. Thousands
C. Some people D. Over five hundreds
36. How much are the tickets for these performances?
A. Very cheap B. Very expensive
C. Not cheap D. Not quite expensive

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

37. My little boy, Tom never screams though he is scared.

A. in pain B. frightened C. embarrassed D. confused

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

38. The teacher is very angry because some students are naughty in class

A. lucky B. well behaved C. noisy D. nervous

Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correcting in each of the following sentences

39. Can(A) you please give (B) me some informations (C) about the festival (D)?

40. We destroyed (A) forest areas (B) to make space (C) for new house (D).

The end!